




















Sustainability Report 2021

Commitment to Development Goals 11

Connectivity with a Sustainable Future

Our Sustainability Framework10

Materiality Assessment
On 7 Dec 2021, the Sustainability Steering 
Committee held its first meeting and workshop, 
agreed on the interim material topics pending a 
formal stakeholder engagement and materiality 
assessment programme, and the formation of 
eight Sustainability Working Groups. 

The Working Groups cover the following 
material topics: 

 1) Decarbonisation and Alternative Fuels
 2) Compliance with International Maritime  
  Organisation (IMO) and National Regulations
 3) Governance and Business Ethics
 4) Local Community Engagement
 5) Environmental Management System
 6) Staff Learning, Career Development   
  and Engagement
 7) Workplace Health and Safety
 8) Sustainable Procurement

The Chairpersons of the Sustainability 
Working Groups were endorsed by the 
Steering Committee, and all Working Groups 
were fully formed with members comprising 
representatives of the relevant departments of 
PIL by January 2022.

The aim would be to conduct materiality 
workshops in 2022 to assess the significance 
and impact of environmental, social and 
governance issues facing PIL.  We will also 
review and confirm the above interim material 
topics, and to refine them as needed. 

We will manage materiality assessment as an 
on-going process and will review our materiality 
topics as part of our sustainability reporting cycle. 
We aim to adopt the Global Reporting Initiative 
(GRI) framework for future sustainability reporting. 

Commitment to 
Sustainable Development Goals

PIL is committed to working towards aligning with international 
sustainable development goals, and have identified the following eight (8) 
United Nations Sustainable Development Goals (SDGS) as our targets. 
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